    			ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS HEARING 2/28/22
The Zoning Board of Appeals held a public hearing on 2/28/22 @ 6:30pm in the Police Depts Conference Room. In attendance for ZBA was Chair Karen Kiley, Michelle Petraitis, Carole Ryback, Tara Hayes was not present and from the public Craig Hames.
Meeting was called to order by Karen Kiley at 6:30pm

MAIL:
Town of Spencer – Scott M. Conner – Wilson Ave – amend the original application to reflect building dimensions of 20’x36’ as indicated on plans

OLD BUSINESS:
All members of the board signed payroll invoice/warrant for clerk Kimberly Bent for all past meetings 7-1/21-2/28/22
The board discussed clerks salary as there was not enough in the budget this year for the amount of ZBA hearings and applications. Carol Ryback informed Chair that years back it was set that the clerk would be paid $100 per meeting. Chair Kiley is going to look into this. The board is difficult to assess clerk salary as some years the ZBA will have a meeting and some years they a lot. This fiscal year the ZBA has already had 5 meetings with only $200 in salary budget.

NEW BUSINESS:
Application for special permit from Craig and Richard Hames of 326 North Main Street to revert his single-family dwelling to two-family dwelling. The property has separate utilities, plenty of parking and separate access. The dwelling was changed to single family home in 1992 with only the kitchen being removed. Mr. Hames explained it would a 3-bedroom apt in which he hopes to rent to a family as he is within walking distance to the school. The board saw no reason not grant his application for Special Permit. 
Michelle Petraitis made motion to approved Special Permit for 326 North Main Street to revert single family dwelling back to two family dwelling, seconded by Carole Ryback and unanimously approved by all members. 
Motion to adjourn by Michelle Petraitis at 6:51pm was made, seconded by Carol Ryback and unanimously approved by all members

Minutes consist of one page completed by Clerk Kimberly Bent
